
 

Long Range Facilities Planning Committee 
November 27, 2018 

 
 
Present: Brian Howe  Andrea Marquis Adam Kick  
  Keith Chamberlain Rob Farris  Rachel Townsend 
  Bob Hamlin                  Lauren Johnson Lydia Griffiths 
  Ed Farrell  Suz Clark-Bennett Paul Spencer 
  Karen Douglass 
 
 

1. Call to order 
The meeting was called to order by Brian Howe.  

2. Review previous meeting minutes/norms/attendance 
The October 23rd meeting minutes were reviewed and there was a request to 
change the wording from “open house” to “round table” as to keep all 
verbiage consistent. 

3. Discussion 
Long Range Facility Survey for November 2018  
The group reviewed and discussed the results of the survey, which showed 
that safety and security of each building, available technology and 
heating/cooling/ventilation as top priorities. The group also discussed the 
fact that this was a good starting point and upcoming surveys will be more 
detailed with space for public comment. 
Review of pros and cons of plan 3A, 3B and 3C. 
Plan 3A 

Pros Cons 
Work can be done in phases Sinking money into the oldest building 
Carson keeps a school WREC building will not be utilized 
 No middle school sized gym, lockers or 

auditorium 
 Brick building-seismic upgrades costly 

 
Plan 3B 

Pros Cons 
Keeping K-5 together reduces transitioning 
at a young age 

Parking lot at SES-bus paths, parent pickup 
and parking will need work 



Keeps mentorship with High School 
available 

Current CTE program will have to be 
reconfigured 

Utilizes the WREC gym  
Construction can be done in phases  
Option was preferred on the survey  
CES can be turned into another revenue 
resource 

 

 
Plan 3C 

Pros Cons 
Shared staff between middle school and 
high school 

Shifting students into buildings that are not 
suited for them, seems backwards 

CTE advantages Not rated favorably on the survey 
CES can be turned into another revenue 
resource 

More construction than other plans 

 Full new playground needed 
 WREC parking lot expansion and 

reconfiguration would be needed 

 
4. Closing discussions 

The group briefly discussed the logistics of updating the SES parking lot, and 
what would need to be added to the building structurally to accommodate 
the additional students. A question was asked regarding a loose timeline of 
the buildout of WREC, and the group went over some of the important 
upgrades needed. The configuration of the classrooms at the WREC was 
touched on as well, with the addition of the 6th graders and how it would 
affect their curriculum. It was decided that the group would explore the 
possibility of touring similar schools that are successful in their grade 
configurations.  
 

5. Next meeting 
January 15th, 2018 at 6:30 PM at the District Office 
The group will be discussing conceptual spaces and possible configurations 
of the buildings.  
 
 


